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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON SOLID WASTE MINUTES
February 7, 2013
4:00 p.m.
Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), Greg Anderson, Matt Schellenberg, Jim Love, Stephen Joost and Clay Yarborough
Excused: Council Member Doyle Carter
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting Convened: 4:02 p.m.
Chairman Gulliford convened the meeting and outlined the plan for the remainder of the committee’s work.  Today will be the last information gathering meeting.  Next Thursday the group will discuss the Beaches tipping fee issue, then after a two week break the committee will convene on February 28th to begin making findings and developing recommendations.
Transfer stations
Dan McGinnis of Waste Management Inc. gave a presentation on transfer stations.  His company operates 258 transfer stations across the U.S. and Canada, some owned by the company, some owned by a government and operated by Waste Management.  The utilize a variety of waste transfer technologies, including push pits, compactors, gravity feed systems, and compactor trailers.  Size varies widely as does the cost of construction, depending on the volume of material to be processed.  Facilities can be owned and operated in a variety of ways – publicly owned and operated, publicly owned and privately operated, privately owned and operated, public/private partnership to build and operate.  Almost all Waste Management transfer stations are open to all haulers, Waste Management or otherwise.  There could be multiple transfer stations owned by multiple companies in an area depending on the volume of waste and the distance from collection zones to the landfill.  Transit time, fuel mileage, greenhouse gas emissions, cost and other factors play into the decision to build a transfer station, where to locate it, and which haulers may want to use it.  In response to a question from Council Member Gulliford, Mr. McGinnis said that jurisdictions regulate yard waste in a variety of ways.  Some prohibit bagged waste, some allow the homeowner to bag waste, but require the hauler to break the bag before the waste is loaded in the truck, and some allow bagged waste in the truck.
Patrick Victor of CDM Smith made a presentation on Jacksonville’s March 2011 transfer station feasibility study.  The company looked at seven scenarios using either one or two transfer stations.  The round-trip mileage of trucks going to the Trail Ridge Landfill varies from 50 to 112 miles from the centroids of the seven collection zones in Jacksonville.  The break-even point for when a transfer station makes sense is generally 35 miles one-way (70 mile round trip).  Two scenarios produced the greatest cost savings – a single transfer station somewhere near the downtown area serving the downtown, Southside and Beaches zones, and two transfer stations, one on the Northside around Heckscher Drive for the northeast collection zone and another on the Southside serving the Beaches and Southside.  The single downtown station scenario is estimated to cost $9 million per year with a hauling cost savings to the City of $300,000; the two-station scenario is estimated to cost $8.7 million per year with a hauling cost savings of $600,000 per year.  These scenarios studied only municipal solid waste operations, not recycling or yard waste.
Council Member Gulliford recommended that the feasibility study be updated to include all classes of waste (MSW, single-stream recycling, yard waste, C&D debris), not just municipal solid waste.  The 2011 study cost $13,000 and took 4 months to complete.  The Public Works Department will update its centroid analysis on a generic basis, not identifying any specific proposed transfer station locations yet.
The committee discussed the availability of federal funding through the North Florida TPO for compressed natural gas conversion of fleet vehicles.  The City’s Kessler study on the potential for utilizing CNG in City fleet operations should be completed by May 11th.  Increased efficiency of fleet fuel mileage by use of CNG could be detrimental to the transfer station viability calculation.  

The committee discussed recycling in City buildings.  Recycling is available in all City office buildings, but not all individual offices have recycle bins.  Council Member Schellenberg was deputized as a subcommittee of one to pursue improvements.
Future meeting topics
· Beaches tipping fees

· Findings and recommendations

Meeting adjourned:  5:03 p.m.
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